MantoRuji Newsletter

by B MAN GAN

Dates to Remember

February 4
Nehan-e & O-juzu Mawashi

March 3
45% Annual Bazaar

Our Mission: Paia Mantokuji is a Soto Zen
Buddhist temple founded in 1906 by
Reverend Sokyo Ueoka and a
community of Japanese immigrants. Our
mission is to be a place of compassion,
respect and kindness for all who seek
truth through the teachings of Buddha,
the practice of Zen meditation and arts,
and the fellowship of the temple
sangha.

Our Vision: Paia Manokuji's short term
vision is to stay in place in Paia, grow,
develop and mitigate erosion if
possible.

Our Values: Honor Traditions
Respect Ancestors
Embrace Inclusivity
Nurture Fellowship
Practice Compassionate Kindness
Gratitude
Appreciation & Humility
Live the Dharma
Embody Buddhism

Paia Mantokuji Soto Mission

P.O. Box 790207,

Paia, HI 96779

Tel: (808) 579 - 8051
E-mail: info@paiamantokuji.org
Web: www.paiamantokuji.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/Mantokuji/

Mangan Team

Bobbie, Cathy & Isabelle

Reverend’s Message

Aloha everyone,

On January 1, 2024, a major earthquake (magnitude 7.6) struck Ishikawa
Prefecture in Japan. In the affected areas, there was tremendous damage,
including collapsed houses, tsunamis, and fires. | would like to express my
deepest condolences to the victims and their families. It was a shock that
such a major disaster occurred on New Year's Day, a day that was normally
so bright and full of hope. It was a reminder that our daily lives can change
in a moment. Let us remember to be prepared for any emergency and to
be thankful for our everyday life.

Now, | would like to introduce a traditional Japanese event called
"Mamemaki" (bean-throwing). February 3 is considered the last day of
winter in the Japanese calendar and celebrated with "Mamemaki". At the
event, roasted soybeans are thrown while shouting "Oni wa soto, Fuku wa
uchi" (“Oni goes out, good fortune comes inside.”). Oni are imaginary
creatures with devilish faces. Someone in the family puts on an Oni mask
and others throw beans at the Oni to chase them away. Once the Oni are
chased out, throw the beans inside the house so that happiness will come
in. Finally, eat the number of soybeans of one’s age and pray for good
health for the year. Since | was a child, | too had Mamemaki at school and
at home. It was one of the fun events for children to throw beans with all
their might. It may be hard for parents to clean up the beans, but how
about making Oni masks and throwing beans?

Finally, on February 4, the Nehan-e Service will be held at Mantokuji. The
service is held to commemorate the achievements of Buddha on the
anniversary of his death. After his enlightenment, the Buddha continued his
journey of preaching his teachings to people until he passed away at the
age of 80. Let us pray together in reverence for the Buddha, who left us his
great teachings, and in remembrance of his disciples and followers who
have diligently studied his teachings and passed them on for over 2,000
years. Please join us for the service.

Mahalo.
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Reports

Fujinkai News The Fujinkai will be having their monthly meeting and clean up as follows:

February 11, 2024 at 8:30am
March 10, 2024 at 8:30am

Thank you to all who came to help on the End of the Year clean up on December 17.

Bobbie Arita, Kay Hanano, Rev. Hirasawa, Becky Kikumoto, Donald Kimizuka, Shirley Ann Kimizuka, Grant
Matoi, Eric Moto, Cathy Murayama, Diane Orikasa, Priscilla Rafferty, Nora Takeuchi, Brian Watanabe & Neil
Watanabe.

Thank you to the Fujinkai ladies and gentlemen who came to help with the clean up on Sunday, January 14.

Bobbie Arita, Kay Hanano, Chester Kakiuchi, Donald Kimizuka, Shirley Ann Kimizuka, Judith Matoi, Brian
Moto, Eric Moto, Cathy Murayama, Diane Orikasa, Lois Sato, Isabelle Scholl, Nora Takeuchi, and Brian
Watanabe.

Kyodan Meetlng Report . Kyodan Officers were elected for the 2024-2026
Held Sunday, January 14, 2024 biennium:

President Eric Moto, Vice President Bobbie

Below are some of the topics that were discussed at _
Arita, Secretary Cathy Murayama, Treasurer

the meeting. Brian Moto, Directors Kay Hanano, Isabelle

. Erosion Project updates — the winter surf has Scholl and Diane Orikasa and Auditors Judith
dislodged another bag and another erosion spot Matoi and Lois Sato.
has developed behind the garage. . Mantokuji's New Year's Party will be held on

o There was a discussion regarding the current Sunday, January 21, 2024 at 11:00am. A fun
beach restoration erosion mitigation plan. While time and good food is planned for the event.
approved by the State (DLNR), some questioned . Rev. Hirasawa was a visiting minister at
its long term feasibility. Alternative actions such Waipahu Taiyoji Soto Mission on Sunday,
as relocation on- and off-site were discussed. January 14, 2024 to assist with their New Year's
The topic of the near / distant future of Blessing Service.

Mantokuji remains an open and ongoing . The Nehan-e & O-juzu Mawashi service will be
discussion. held on Sunday, February 4 at 10:30am.

o Oceanit Foundation”s Climate Toolkit Project — o Hawaii Soto Mission Association will have their
Oceanit mentors have been working with the 5 Spring meeting on Sunday, February 24, 2024
interns in the areas of Sand Quality, Biology and at Soto Mission of Hawaii — Betsuin. Rev. &
Water Quality, Topography and Bathymetry and Mrs. Hirasawa, Eric Moto and Cathy Murayama
Beach and Biological Monitoring. The interns will attend.
have been learning about and practicing data . Zazen is held every Sunday at 7:30am. Please
collection, media production and other scientific note that no zazen will be held on February 11,
skills in preparation for formal work that begins 18 & 24, March 3 and April 28 .
in February.

. Mantokuji's 45t Annual Bazaar is scheduled for

March 3, 2024, 8:00am - 12:00pm. See the
Work Schedule in this mangan. All help is

welcomed.

o Rev. Hirasawa will be in Japan from February 9 —
18, 2024. His wife Yuki will be traveling back
with him.

Next Kyodan meeting will be on Sun, April 14, 2024.

Please join us for future meetings and be involved in
these important discussions.
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Reports

Joya no Kane on December 31, 2023 followed by a New Year's service on
January 1, 2024

Fifteen Mantokuji members and friends gathered on December 31, 2023 at 11:30pm to
participate in Joya no Kane, ringing of the bronze bell. The bell was rung 108 times to
cleanse the sangha of problems and worries of our 108 worldly desires. The perfect night
was a bit nippy and began with a prayer by Rev. Hirasawa and his ringing of the bell three
times. He was followed by Mantokuji and community members who came to this annual
event.

Fireworks in the Paia community lit the skies as the bell was rung for the 108t time indicating
the New Year 2024 had begun! Happy New Year!

Rev. Hirasawa conducted a short New Year's service to welcome the Year of the Dragon. All
attendees were blessed and given a new Ofuda to put in their homes. The Daihannya Ofuda
will protect your family and house through Buddha's blessings and his spiritual power. The
Ofuda is placed on the inside wall above the main entrance to your home or business.

New Year's Blessing & Ofuda Yaki Services
Held on Sunday, January 7, 2024 at 10:00am

| The New Year's Blessing Service on January 7t marked a new beginning for Mantokuiji
and its Sangha. Everyone present was blessed by Rev. Hirasawa and presented with a
new Ofuda to place in their homes. Those who were not able to make it for the midnight
service on January 15t were sure to attend this blessing service. It was nice to see the
temple full of sangha members to receive their New Year’s blessings from Rev. Hirasawa.

At the conclusion of the blessings, Rev. Hirasawa reflected on 2023 and the many
tragedies and never-ending fighting among human beings. He reminded us that even
when we are faced with adverse conditions, let's always try to be positive. “In Buddhism,
there is a word called Kugo. The meaning of this word is that speaking kind words and
positive things will bring good results, but lying and speaking negative things will bring
| bad results. Let us imagine a better world and say it. Each person’s small hope will
generate happiness for the whole world.” He shared that he is a “Toshiotoko” which
means he was born in the year of the Dragon. “The year of the Dragon is said to be the
year of growth because of the Dragon’s rising high into the sky. It is also said to be the
year of accomplishments of what we have prepared for a long time. | pray that this year
will be a happy year for each of you and for Mantokuiji.”

Everyone then adjourned outside to the driveway for the Ofuda Yaki service where all the
old Ofuda, omamori and other burnable altar items were burned.

A big MAHALO to Paul Ueoka and Jeff Ueoka for preparing and organizing the burning of
the objects.

President’s Message

Aloha everyone,

Maui's mild winter always brings a slight chill and enough rain to brighten the landscape with lush greens. It also brings the
Northshore surf that continues to pound away at our eroding shoreline. I'm amazed at how quickly and dramatically our
Mantokuiji beach can change from week to week, month to month. | am grateful that members of the Kyodan Board and
volunteers from the sangha are working diligently with expert support from Oceanit and other agencies to monitor and study
the situation in order to find feasible solutions to the erosion threats.

We start February with the Nehan-e & Ojuzu Mawashi Service on Sunday, the 4* at 10:30 am. It's always a special ceremony
with the chanting and everyone gathered together to pass the beads of the large ojuzu in one large circle of prayer. On the
4, we also begin the month long work of preparing for our 45th Annual Bazaar. Please check in with us for our weekly work
schedule. We appreciate the help. Take care.

With aloha,

Eric Moto
President, Mantokuji Kyodan
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Announcements
Nehan-e & O-juzu Mawashi Service
Sunday, February 4, 2024 at 10:30am

You are cordially invited to attend the Nehan-e and O-juzu Mawashi services.

In our Soto Zen tradition, Nehan-e is a special ceremony to commemorate the Buddha's passing and to express our
gratitude to him for his teaching. The Buddha taught that although the physical body dies, the Dharma is eternal.
By living the Dharma and practicing the precepts, we can see that the Buddha is always with us.

Following the service, we will have the O-juzu Mawashi Service. It is a tradition at Mantokuji to form a circle and
pass the beads of a large o-juzu around the circle. The beads form a circle symbolic of the connection between all
beings and passing the beads from person to person represents the evolution of the world and harmony with all
beings.

Everyone is invited to join us for these services.

45t Annual Bazaar - Sunday, March 3, 2024

Doors will open at 8:00am - 12:00noon

Donations are still being accepted for the bazaar. Please help us by cleaning the items before bringing them to the
temple. We are not accepting electronics. Call the temple at 808.579.8051 to make arrangements to drop off your
donations.

Help Needed for Bazaar Preparation — Any and all help is appreciated. We work hard, eat well, and have fun!

Here's the schedule:

February
Sunday 4 After Nehan-e Service: March

y Set up for Bazaar, Bazaar Prep begin Fri1/Sat?2 7:30am
Wed 7 / Fri 9/ Sun 11 Sunday 3r: 45th Annual Bazaar
Wed 14 / Fri 16 / Sun 18 Breakfast 4:00am

8:30am

Wed 21 / Fri 23 / Sun 25 Musubi making 5:00am
Wed 28 / Thurs 29

Nokotsudo Hours in February

The nokotsudo will not be opened on the following days in February:
February 8, 9, 12, 13, 14, 15 & 16. It will be opened on all other days in February. The hours are 9:00am — 4:00pm.

Thank you for your understanding.

Zazen in February

Rev. Hirasawa conducts zazen sessions every Sunday 7:30am — 8:30am. In February, zazen will be held only on the
first Sunday, February 4. There will be NO zazen on the following Sundays: February 11, 18 and 25.

Special Thanks

To Lois Hiranaga for the donation of foliage used for the New Year's arrangements for the temple.

@



Donations made in December

We would like to sincerely thank you for your very generous donations.
General Donations

Jim & Laurie Brooks, Harold & Kathy Fujii, Roy & Barbara Huntley, Donald & Faith Ito, Thomas Kimizuka, Randall &
Karen Kimura, Darren Konno, Carol Lau, Gerald & Eleanor Machida, Leslie T & Karen Maeda, Sandra L Morioka,
Susan Jo Morohashi, Marilyn M Nishiki, Glenn & Sandra Sato, Mark & Lois Sato, Faith S Sodetani, Celia C Suzuki, Ira
& Marilyn Tagawa, Les & Linda Takahashi, Tradewind Group Foundation (Corporate Matching Program for Laurie
Brooks), Norbert Ujiie, Elton S Wada, Michael Watanabe, Neil & Joyce Watanabe, Henry & Betty Yamashiro.

Clayton Allencastre

Bobbie Arita & Family, Colin Watanabe,
Cathy Murayama & Family, Kerry Watanabe
& Donna

Melvin & Carole Endo

Jeral & Karlynn Fukuda

Todd & Heidi Hiraoka

Ray & Cynthia lkeda

Wayne & Evelyn Kajiwara

Hideo & Joyce Kawahara

Donald & Shirley Ann Kimizuka & Family

Kimizuka Family

Tom & Krystene Lam
Jeff & Carol Loescher
Gary & Judith Matoi

Marian Merce

Brian Moto

Marilyn Nishiki

Ken & Alma Nakano

Erwin & Aimee Shibata

Erwin & Aimee Shibata

Jason, Bailey, James, Jordan & Ellie Shibata
Jenna Shibata

Jeremy Shibata

Jonathan & Katie Shibata

Lisa K Sodetani

Lloyd & Sharon Sodetani

Lauren S Sodetani-Yoshida
Steve Tanabe & lleene Kawahara
Albert & Glenda Ujiie

Kenneth & June Uyeno

Brian Watanabe

Parking on 12.5.23 for MPM Training Day

In Memory of Satoshi & Michiko Kimizuka, Yoshie Kimizuka, & Kyle
Kimizuka

New Year 2024 In Memory of Takeo Endo
New Year 2024

In Memory of Clara Sodetani

Happy Holidays!

New Year's Blessing Service

New Year 2024

Joya no Kane

Memorial Services for Satoshi Kimizuka (33 years), Michiko Kimizuka
(17 years), Yoshie Kimizuka (1 year) & Kyle Kimizuka (3 years)

New Year 2024
In Honor of: The Ono Family
New Year 2024

In Memory of Kenneth & Mitsue Sato Kubo & Kubo & Sato relatives
interred at Mantokuji

In Memory of Carol Suzuki

In Memory of June Sachie Toyota

13th Memorial Service for Sakai Horiuchi

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

In Memory of Meyer Leigh Ueoka, Baron Ueoka & Bernice Ueoka
In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

Maui Wildfire Relief

In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani

New Year 2024 In Memory of Douglas & Clara Sodetani
Gratitude from Baron

New Year 2024

In Memory of Sachie Toyota

Donations made in December for Jodo-e Service on December 3, 2023
Tokuko Abe, Howard & Bobbie Arita, Kay H. Hanano, Rebecca Kikumoto, Donald & Shirley Ann Kimizuka, Gary &

Judith Matoi, Eric Moto, Cathleen Murayama.
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February 2024
Sunday \ Mon. Tues. Wednesday Thurs Friday Saturday
1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

7:30am - 8:30am Zazen 8:30 am Bazaar Prep 8:30 am Bazaar Prep

10:30am Nehan-e & O-
E. juzu Mawashi Service
]
21 12 13 14 15 16 17
L0 |8:30 am Clean-up, Bazaar 8:30 am Bazaar Prep 8:30 am Bazaar Prep 9:30am-11:30am
LE Prep lkebana

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

8:30 am Bazaar Prep 8:30 am Bazaar Prep 8:30 am Bazaar Prep

25 26 27 28 29

8:30 am Bazaar Prep 8:30 am Bazaar Prep |8:30 am Bazaar Prep

- HSMA Meeting in Oahu -

Coming up in March (Tentative Schedule)

Friday 1 & Saturday 2 Bazaar Prep

Sunday 3 45% Annual Bazaar

Sunday 10 Fujinkai Meeting, Clean up

Sunday 17 Spring O-Higan & Kaisan Rekijyuki Service

Hospital and Hale Makua Visitations are

scheduled during the month.




